SEMPC Minutes March 5, 2021

H. Covarrubias added that just like we have the liaison framework, we’re also going to
have a similar framework for our student success team for all nine of our success teams.
Y. Catafio asked that a presentation be given at the next SEMPC meeting to include all of
the tri-chairs so that they are introduced. V. Figueroa asked the L. Pastrana be added to
the SEMPC consultant e-mail list.

. Outcomes and Assessment

K. Howell gave a summary of the committee report that was submitted in writing, which
contained the following:

e All department chairs and their deans have been updated on the current status of which
SLOs and PLOs need to be assessed and which ones have been assessed.

e For the SLOs that were assessed already, they need to be submitted to K. Howell by the
end of the sixth week of the following semester. All SLO data should be submitted by
March 27.

e Why is there a six-week extension into the following semester to submit collected
data? This is to ensure that Closing of the Loop/Discussion can be completed. In the
past, for example, if SLOs were assessed in the fall 19 semester, then the findings for
those SLOs were to be submitted by the end of that same semester. However, this did not
give enough time for the Closing of the Loop to occur. This is why SLOs can be
submitted later in the next semester.

e Departments like to discuss the data findings during their respective department
meetings. This is good in two ways: 1) it ensures that the Closing of the Loop is
happening, and 2) it is recorded in the department meeting's official notes. This is good
for accreditation purposes.

e SIL.Os pending are for non-credit courses as well. The department chairs will collect te
non-credit course SLOs that fall under their programs.

e K. Howell has met via zoom with four department chairs to make changes and updates to
their SLO and PLO schedules.

. Accreditation/CART

J. Sun gave a summary of the committee report that was submitted in writing, which
contained the following:

e On February 24, 2021, L. Amidon, J. Sun, and C. Tafoya met with ACCJC VP Dr.
Catherine Webb to discuss plans moving forward on addressing College
Recommendation #2 for the follow-up report due on November 1, 2021, and the visit
during the fall 2021 semester.

e At the meeting, J. Sun first presented some of our current plans on how to proceed with
the identification of college meta systems, evidence/data collection, and ways to map

these processes.

e With Dr. Webb, we pared down the meta systems list to following three items:
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